
PO BOX 201706
Helena, MT 59620-1706

(406) 444-3064
FAX (406) 444-3036

Children, Families, Health, and Human Services Interim
Committee
60th Montana Legislature

SENATE MEMBERS HOUSE MEMBERS COMMITTEE STAFF
CAROL JUNEAU EDITH CLARK SUE O'CONNELL, Lead Staff
RICK LAIBLE ERNIE DUTTON LISA JACKSON, Staff Attorney
TERRY MURPHY TERESA HENRY FONG HOM, Secretary
DAN WEINBERG DIANE SANDS PAT MURDO, Staff for SJR 15

MONTANA LEGISLATIVE SERVICES DIVISION STAFF:  SUSAN BYORTH FOX, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR • DAVID D. BOHYER, DIRECTOR, OFFICE OF RESEARCH
AND POLICY ANALYSIS • GREGORY J. PETESCH, DIRECTOR, LEGAL SERVICES OFFICE • HENRY TRENK, DIRECTOR, OFFICE OF LEGISLATIVE INFORMATION

TECHNOLOGY • TODD EVERTS, DIRECTOR, LEGISLATIVE ENVIRONMENTAL POLICY OFFICE

September 9, 2008

Keith Kelly, Commissioner
Department of Labor and Industry
P.O. Box 1728
Helena, MT  59624-1728

Dear Commissioner Kelly:

The June 2008 legislative performance audit of emergency medical services (EMS) in Montana
recommended that the Department of Labor and Industry, through the Board of Medical
Examiners, undertake several steps to work with the Department of Public Health and Human
Services toward a coordinated state-level approach to emergency medical services in Montana.

The Children, Families, Health, and Human Services Interim Committee reviewed the audit
recommendations as part of its interim Senate Joint Resolution 5 study of emergency medical
services. The committee strongly believes that the departments must follow up on the
recommendations to ensure that both Montanans and visitors to our state are assured that their
emergency calls will be answered by a workforce that is well trained and properly equipped.

Thus the interim committee agreed on Aug. 22 to introduce legislation as proposed in Audit
Recommendations #4 and #5, to clarify medical direction statutes and to clarify the handling of
complaints involving emergency medical technicians and EMS agencies. These two
recommendations were addressed to both state agencies. 

The committee also is encouraging both agencies to work together, as suggested in Audit
Recommendation #8, to ensure that EMS data is shared between the agencies to improve
analysis and reporting of EMS system issues. 

During this interim, committee members have become well acquainted with the importance of
ensuring that Montana's EMS system is not only viable, but also that proper oversight exists to
ensure that EMS providers and individual EMTs are ready to provide a quick and appropriate
response when called. Thus we hope the Department of Labor and Industry will support the
proposed committee legislation, currently LC 338, and work with DPHHS on Audit
Recommendation #8.

Sincerely,

Edith Clark
Presiding Officer

c: Mike Cooney



-2-

Jeannie Worsech Cl0425 8240soxa.


